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Dear Colleagues
SHWN WISH Online Bulletin - December 2006
Here is our latest news circulation. Please Note! The SHealth, Sx, shw and Sxual are abbreviations to help avoid emails being blocked!

 

Our next bulletin will be issued around 26 January 2007 – so if you have anything you wish to include, please email contributions by no later than 19 January to shwln@health.scot.nhs.uk.
 

Many thanks for all your past and continuing contributions in supporting the sxual wellbeing agenda in Scotland - best wishes for the Festive Season!

 

Contents of this month' s WISH Bulletin include:
* Respect and Responsibility
* News of Interest
* CPD opportunities
* Job Opportunities
TOP

 

RESPECT AND RESPONSIBILITY

As you may be aware, Andy Kerr recently launched the first annual report on progress made in implementing Respect and Responsibility, our national sxual health strategy.  Download from http://www.scotland.gov.uk/sxualhealth or order a hard copy from Blackwell’s bookshop (tel: 0131 622 8283).  To access Health Scotland’s actions to date, go to: http://www.healthscotland.com/documents/Annual Report
 

NEWS OF INTEREST

 

From Health Scotland

TV ADVERTS

We are re-running some of our adverts in the New Year – for those of you working in the sxual health field, the ones on Parents and Spoiled will be of direct interest.  

 

To give you advance warning, here are the details:  Parenting - these ads will be aired from beginning of 2007 for 10 weeks.  Two ads (Car trip, In a While) will be shown for the first five weeks and the other two ads (All Change, Echoes of Encouragement) will be aired for the remaining five weeks. Whilst Spoiled is being aired from 22 January until 4 March.

 

NEW RESOURCES FOR PARENTS

Health Scotland has developed two new booklets for parents and carers to promote better communication around relationships and sxual health with their children. These support national policy on sx and relationships education for primary and secondary school age children (one is for parents of children aged 4-9 with the other for parents of young people aged 10-13).  Both build on the learning from Healthy Respect and health promotion specialists and educationists across Scotland.  The views of parents were actively sought on the text and design.  Contact your local health promotion libraries for supplies or email marketing@health.scot.nhs.uk
 

SXUAL HEALTH NETWORK AUTUMN NEWSLETTER

You should have received your autumn newsletter by now – to access an electronic version, click here http://www.healthscotland.com/WISH Newsletter
 

 From Elsewhere

LATEST SXUAL ILL HEALTH DATA

Health Protection Scotland has recently issued its latest report on trends around sxually transmitted infections – this is a parallel report for Scotland mirroring the report from the Health Protection Agency covering England and Wales. 

 

Moving Forward: Sxually Transmitted Infections, Including Hiv, In Scotland, 2005

This is the second annual report from the STI Epidemiology Advisory Group (STIEAG).  It has been produced by Health Protection Scotland (HPS) and the Information Services Division (ISD), both of NHS National Services Scotland (NSS).  This combines information from laboratories and GUM clinics, together with more specialised data relating to HIV.  In a format similar to last year, there are two additional sections: one on ethnicity and the other on pelvic inflammatory disease and ectopic pregnancy as these are related and may be long term outcomes of STIs.

 

Hard copies of the report are being printed but in the meantime to access an electronic version of the report, go to (please note this takes some time to download)

http://www.documents.hps.scot.nhs.uk/moving-forward-20061122.pdf
 

NEW SXUAL HEALTH AND WELLBEING SERVICE FOR ORKNEY

Earlier this week, NHS Orkney launched a new drop in service for people wishing advice, support and services on sxual health issues.  Run on two separate days, the service will provide flexible opening and appointment options.  This has been developed in close collaboration with Orcadians and aims to provide them with suitable alternative choices on accessing services.  For further information, contact Kara Leslie (tel: 01856 879808 or email: kara.leslie@nhs.net) 

 

MEN TALKING ABOUT VIOLENCE AGAINST WOMEN

The next few days on International Human Rights Day sees the end of the international campaign, 16 Days of Activism Against Gender Violence which began on Saturday 25 November - the day designated by the United Nations as International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Women.

 

For the first time, prominent Scottish men have come together to speak out against the violence women experience every day in Scotland.  Celebrities including actors Brian Cox, Alan Cumming and David Hayman, author Christopher Brookmyre, entrepreneurs Duncan Bannatyne and Charan Gill, Scotland football manager Walter Smith, chef Nick Nairn and photographer Rankin have joined Scotland's Communities Minister Malcolm Chisholm in raising awareness.

 

This 16 Days campaign and the White Ribbon Campaign supports the Scottish Executive’s work to tackle violence against women which includes the 'Domestic Abuse, there's no excuse' campaign. For more details, visit 

http://www.scotland.gov.uk/News/Releases/2006/11/24080725
 

FIT FOR THE FUTURE?

The Prince's Trust have recently published a report entitled “Fit For The Future?: Exploring the health and well-being of disadvantaged young people”. Unemployed young people are more vulnerable to binge drinking, depression, poor diet, smoking and drug misuse, affecting their health and wellbeing throughout life.  The report, based on interviews with more than 1,000 16-to 25-year-olds, highlights the benefits of building young people’s self-esteem. Those on Prince’s Trust courses, designed to improve confidence and practical skills, were 40 per cent more likely to be motivated for work and, in turn, feel more responsible for their health. 

 

To download the report, please go to:   
http://www.princes-trust.org.uk/main site v2/common cause/issues and solutions/fit for the future.asp
 

Fpa SCOTLAND: VALENTINE FUNDRAISING CEILIDH
Fpa Scotland has organised another great night – this will be held on 15th February 2007 in the Trades Hall, Glassford Street Glasgow. Tickets will cost  £15.00 including supper. For further details or access tickets, telephone our office on 0141 948 1170 or email jackien@fpa.org.uk 
 

CPD OPPORTUNITIES 

DIPLOMA IN COUNSELLING CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE 

Starting April 2007, Edinburgh

The growing need for Children and Young People’s counsellors has inspired the setting up of a new Diploma. Based in Edinburgh, the course will run for 24 months on one long weekend every month.  The core model will be psychodynamic and will include creative therapies and other theoretical approaches.

 

If you have a minimum of certificate level in counselling skills, or can demonstrate equivalent learning, and would like an information pack then please contact: Nicholas or Liz at Simpson House, 52 Queen Street, Edinburgh, EH2 3NS.  Tel: 0131 220 5996.  E-mail: timeforchildren@crossreach.org.uk
 

Closing date is Monday 8 January 2007 with interviews/workshops being held on the weekend of 3/ 4 February 2007.

 

Fpa Scotland TRAINING PROGRAMME

A new programme of training opportunities has been developed by fpa Scotland – these include topics on contraception and sxual health and sxual health issues for people with learning disabilities.   For full course details including aims and outcomes, call fpa training team on 0141 948 1170 or email ellenm@fpa.org.uk
 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES

Senior Health Promotion Specialist Sxual Health, NHS Lothian

Temporary for one year, Secondment opportunity – close 15 December

NHS Lothian Health Promotion Service improves health and tackles health inequalities by developing knowledge and skills using community development approaches, influencing attitudes and behaviour as well as promoting well-being and changing the physical and social environment.  This post will take forward the Edinburgh and Lothian Sxual Health strategy.

For informal enquires, contact Mandy MacKinnon, Health Promotion Manager on 0131 5363536 and To apply, please contact The Recruitment Office on 0845 6033444 or e-mail recruitment@wlt.scot.nhs.uk quoting  ref AW/LB/173. 

 

 LGBT Centre for Health and Wellbeing, Edinburgh

The LGBT Centre for Health & Wellbeing is a unique initiative, to promote healthy lifestyles and improve the accessibility of mainstream health services for Lesbian, Gay, Bisxual & Transgender communities in south-east Scotland.  It provides a range of services including health promotion workshops, a full programme of short courses promoting physical & social activities, health information and advice, as well as training and consultancy to mainstream NHS organisations and health providers.
 

Health Promotion Officer

£21,327 - £23,610 Salary AP4 (funded initially until February 2008)

To develop and implement a comprehensive health promotion programme which aims to reduce health inequalities amongst LGBT communities, linking with national and local health improvement priorities. Requirements are a recognised health promotion qualification or equivalent experience, experience of delivering activities and developing resources linked to national campaigns and initiatives. 

 

Temporary Community Development Officer

£21,327 - £23,610(6 months) Temporary Salary AP4 pro rata (18 hours pw.)

To  develop and manage an LGBT community health development programme, promote access to mainstream sport, physical activity and leisure services, and manage user involvement.  Requires a recognised community education / health promotion qualification or equivalent experience and experience of community development.

 

Both posts requires an understanding of the health inequalities experienced by LGBT people with strong communication and interpersonal skills and be able to work flexibly, including some evenings and weekends.

 

For more information/application packs, please contact: LGBT Centre for Health & Wellbeing, 9 Howe St, Edinburgh EH3 6TE on 0131 523 1100 or admin@lgbthealth.org.uk.  Alternatively, please visit: www.goodmoves.org.uk or www.lgbthealth.org.uk. 

 

Closing date for both positions is 12 noon, Monday 8 January 2007 with interviews to take place week commencing 15 January 2007.  Please note: No CV’s will be accepted. All correspondence will be treated as confidential.
 

===================================================
Troubleshooting: Having problems receiving this email or using the links it includes?
We are aware that even though our content is legitimate, because of the subject matter it may be blocked to some subscribers. This may be because you have a firewall or content filter that is deciding that the content is unsuitable, and stopping it. Subscribers need to adjust their settings to resolve this problem. We suggest that individual subscribers refer to their software documentation and manufacturers web sites for help in how to adjust their settings. Corporate subscribers or those within other organisations should refer to their technical support.

 

If you received this e-bulletin via another network and want to receive your own copy directly in the future, then post a request to shwln@health.scot.nhs.uk
If you do not wish to receive this e-bulletin in the future, again please make a request to shwln@health.scot.nhs.uk
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